Operations Committee Minutes
December 10, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Heather Gleason, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner. 

Countertop Space
Mary Kolles inquired about the use of the countertop space near the printers at the Mankato WorkForce which is available for all staff to use.  
New Ulm Lease

Nancy Haag reports that the New Ulm WorkForce Center lease has been renewed for one year with no increase. 

Fairmont Lease

Karen Wagner reports that the current lease at the Fairmont WorkForce Center ends in April.  

Staffing

Bill Meyer has accepted a new position as Human Resource Manager at Armour-Eckrich in St. James.

Safety Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the map of the Mankato WorkForce Center that included the locations of the first aid kit and fire extinguishers.  The South Commons Area, which is the public area outside of the Buffalo Wild Wings entrance, has been identified as the meeting location for evacuations.  The committee also reviewed sample checklists for threatening calls and bomb threat calls.  
Self-Sufficiency Policy
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a draft Self-Sufficiency Policy that determines whether an employed worker needs intensive services to obtain or retain employment leading to self-sufficiency.  Self-sufficiency is defined as employment that pays at least the non-metro lower living standard income level. 

Customer Surveys

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team conducted surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers in October.  A total of 96 surveys were completed.  Overall, customers were pleased with the services and staff.  See attachment for the survey results.  
Program Year 2011 Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2011 Results.   We exceeded all of our performance measures for WIA Youth, Adult and Dislocated Worker Programs.  This year there was specialized programming for youth in foster care, teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color and youth in Martin County.  There were 11 Dislocated Worker projects active during the year.  Specialized programming for adults included welding training and FastTRAC in healthcare.  The report included a summary of individuals that received occupational skills training as well as results from the partnering agencies.

The complete Program Year 2011 Final Results Report can be found on our website at www.workforcecouncil.org/reports.

